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Q.  When are practices?
A.  Practice times and location are determined by each Team's coach/manager. Practices typically start around 5/5:30 pm and last about an hour. Most teams will practice at least once per week, with a few extra sessions prior to opening day. Practices will start approximately two weeks before Opening Day, tentatively March 27 2021. Depending on the team structure, your coach may decide to suspend practices once the games begin. 

Q. When are Games?
A.  Most divisions will have 1 games during the week and 1 game on the weekend. The older divisions (Minors & up) may have additional games. Typically, games at OTLL are scheduled Tuesday - Saturday. Occasionally, games are played on Mondays either due to make-ups games or due to unique scheduling challenges. Games schedules will be created once registration is closed and teams are created. Your coach will send out your team’s specific schedule shortly before opening day.

Q. Where are practices & games? 
A. Your coach will have location for your team before the start of the season. In the past, OTLL has coordinated with local schools and municipally-owned fields to provide additional sites for practice. Exact locations are pending any COVID-related restrictions on those fields. All games will be played at the Ocean Township Little League Facility, located at 2811 Logan Road in Ocean Township. Please pay attention to updates provided by OTLL as outdoor crowd size and physical distancing may still be restricted in the Spring. 

Q.  What uniform items and colors do I need?
A.  Each player will be given a hat and OTLL Jersey to wear for games. Most players will need pants, socks, and belt for their uniform. The coach will tell you at your first meeting as to what colors the players will need and will depend on the team you are assigned.

Q. What other equipment is required?
All players will need their own bat, helmet, and glove. We ask that players DO NOT share equipment this year, as it will reduce contact between players. To that end, the League owns and maintains catchers equipment along with used bats, helmets, and gloves, if required. These items will be distributed to team managers before the start of the season. If you have a special request for equipment, please speak to your team manager. All male players MUST wear an athletic cup for practices and games. Any player without a cup will not be eligible to play. OTLL strongly encourages chest protection, especially in the older divisions. These pads can be found at any sporting equipment store or online.
